
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
IN RE:  THE NARRAGANSETT ELECTRIC COMPANY D/B/A NATIONAL GRID’S  
COMMUNITY REMOTE NET METERING PILOT – DOCKET NO.  4631        

NOTICE OF TECHNICAL RECORD SESSION  

Pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 39-1 and 42-46-6, as amended, the Public Utilities Commission 
(PUC) will conduct Technical Record Session on Wednesday, January 11, 2017 @ 9:30 A.M. in 
Hearing Room A at the PUC’s office located at 89 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, Rhode Island.  At 
this technical session, The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid will present and 
explain the details of the Company’s proposal to amend its Net Metering Tariff Provision to reflect 
changes to R.I. Gen. Laws § 39-26.4-2 and § 39-26.4-3 (Net Metering Law).  Specifically, the 
Company seeks to amend the tariff to implement the statutory provisions regarding the Community 
Remote Net Metering Pilot (Pilot), which went into effect on June 27, 2016.   

 
The Net Metering Law requires the Company to implement a 30 megawatt (MW) 

Community Remote Net Metering Pilot between now and December 31, 2018.  Under the Pilot, 
residential customers and low and moderate income customers may receive net metering credits 
from remote systems. The Pilot is limited to a 30MW capacity limit.  The proposed changes to the 
Net Metering Tariff provides eligibility requirements and threshold criteria for applicants to 
qualify for the Pilot. 
 

National Grid’s filing may be examined at the PUC’s office.  The filing can also be accessed 
at www.ripuc.org/eventsactions/docket/4631page.html.  Reference is made to Chapters 39-1, 39-3 
and 42-35 of the Rhode Island General Laws.   

 
The PUC is accessible to the handicapped.  Individuals requesting interpreter services for the 

hearing impaired must notify the Commission Clerk’s office at 780-2107, seventy-two hours in 
advance of hearing date. 

  

Luly Massaro, Commission Clerk       
January 4, 2017   

 


